
 
COME OVER AND HELP US… 
“Turn from dead idols to serve the living and true God.” 
 Acts 16:9   I Thessalonians 1:9 
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Dear Brethren,    

Greetings to our fellow co-workers and contributors to the Manassas India Mission work.  In the 

words of the Apostle Peter, may grace and peace be yours in the fullest measure!   We would like 

to report to you that the work in India and here in the United States continues in the expansion 

and growth of our Lord’s church.   This time of year in India the preachers are active in their 

summer preaching and traveling meetings, with wonderful results in the salvation of 

souls.  During June, for example, our brethren conducted over 40 Gospel Meetings with an 

average of three baptisms per meeting.  We rejoice with the Angles of Heaven at the addition of 

these souls to the Kingdom of God.  We are also active in the Hyderabad city area, the 

Pamidipadu farmland villages, and up north in Bagdogra area near the borders of Nepal, Burma 

(Myanmar), and Bangladesh, and even China.  
 
You may have heard of the unrest and persecution of the Saints in the city of Imphal, and 

throughout the state of Manipur.  That unrest continues and has dampened the effort to restart the 

Imphal school of preaching at this time.  We have plans moving forward and will keep you 

apprised of the situation there. 
 
We are also trying our best to get out and present a report of our work to you in person, as time 

and availability become apparent.  We will work with your congregation to present our work to 

you in person, or via live video or recorded video if necessary.  You now are aware from our last 

letter that Steve Gaudreau made the first trip back to India after several years of COVID 

restrictions.  His mission and campaign this past February with the brethren there was very 

successful for the glory of God, and he has put together a presentation as result of his trip. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Paul reminds us in Romans 10:14,15 that the mission work must continue, and that funds are 

needed to support the work for the preachers, for the construction of churches and schools, for 

benevolence, for travel, and most recently for a special work we accomplished in providing 

10,000 song books to the brethren in the south that speak Telegu language.   There is an urgency 

to taking advantage of the opportunity that India’s white fields offer to us for evangelism.  Your 

gifts are needed and essential to our reaching the lost of India.  Thanks for your prayers and 

financial support. 
 
Steve Gaudreau, Juanita and I look forward to meeting with you in fellowship and worship in the 

near future.  
 
May God continue to bless our work for His glory in the days and years ahead.   

 

 
Below you will find a record of your most recent gift(s).  This record is provided by 
our India Fund Treasurer, brother Ed Dugas. 
ACCORDING TO OUR RECORDS, WE HAVE RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING GIFT(S) 
FROM YOU:  
  
No inducements or exchanges of funds or gifts were given in return for the 
contributions made by the donor. 
 
 
     Missionary                                 Missionary to India                                  India Fund Treasurer 
     Jerris Bullard                              Steve Gaudreau                                       Ed Dugas 
EMAIL: jerris2@aol.com      EMAIL : indiatiger45@gmail.com         EMAIL :  edugas1957@gmail.com 
    CELL: 703.282.6893                  CELL: 703.906.8254                                  CELL: 540.270.6615 
 

 
P. S. An envelope is enclosed for your convenience.  Your gift is needed to help us 

reach the hungering souls, and to support the large benevolent work that is 
always before us.  May God bless you for your kindness and generosity.  
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